HUMANE SOCIETY
of the White Mountains

Officers & Directors

President Laurie Palazzolo
Vice President Mike Bosley
Secretary Sarah Fox

Treasurer Jason Carter

Malaina Spillman
David Becker
John Wetch

HSWM Director
Deena Pace

Shelter

Shelter Manager
Debbie Torbet

3212 N. Porter Mountain Road
P.O. Box 909
Lakeside, AZ 85929

Phone: (928) 368-5295

Tues - Fri 10:30 am to 5 pm
Saturday 10 am to 5 pm
Closed Sunday & Monday

DOGhouse Thrift Shop

DOGhouse Manager
Les Thompson

3002 White Mountain Blvd.
Lakeside, AZ 85929
Phone: (928) 368-2248

WINTER HOURS

Tuesday - Saturday
10:00 am to 5:00 pm

FALL
WINTER
2019/20

A biannual newsletter for friends of the
Humané Socnety of the White Mountains

The [Datest “Poop

%-*4»—92“

FALL represents the preservation of life ar1<f its basic necessities. During this time, animals prepare for
the winter by storing food and creating cozy hibernation spaces. Here at the shelter, we hope to provide a
cozy space, no matter what time of the year. As our sign out front says, we hope that you will “FALL in love
with one of our animals” and help them hibernate permanently in your house.

We are here year round, please come visit soon!
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' ﬁ Shelter Life

by Deena Pace, Director

As we prepare for the winter
and the holidays, I always like
to reflect back on the year

- winding down and all the
accompllshments we made for the homeless animals
during the year. This year, like the previous eleven
years, seemed overwhelming at times. We have come
so far here at the Humane Society of the White
Mountains, yet we still have so much work to do. I
don't often ask for anything for myself, but from the
time I started here I knew I would ask for anything and
everything for these animals - because we are their
voice...theyneedus!

I have heard questions or comments occasionally that
ask “we had a successful fundraiser this summer . . .
why are we still doing more fundraising?” The answer
to that is quite simple. The animals still need us. Some
people think we are funded by a national or state
organization. We are not. All of our money to keep the
animals fed and cared for comes from the DOGhouse,
fundraisers, donations and a few grants. We write a lot
of grants each year, but our small community is usually
overlooked by grantors because we are a small
operation in comparison to places like Maricopa
County that has a larger population and takes in more
animals each year. Just because we are a small shelter
in comparison, doesn't mean our homeless animals
don't need food and shelter! This is why we ask you to
become a member, to buy a raffle ticket, to come spend
some money for auction items at Happy Tails, to not
attend a ball, to donate for animals that come in
needing extensive medical care . . . like Cami, Oscar
and Faith. The list goes on and on because this is our
reality here at the shelter. Most of the time it seems like
for every 5 animals we place, there are 7 at the gate
needing shelter and food. So, I will continue to ask for
anything and everything. I will always be eternally
grateful for all those that give, support, volunteer and
help in whatever way you can.

Next year we celebrate our 50 years of being a shelter!
We will have an open house on June 20, 2020 here at
the shelter to celebrate! More details on this
celebration to come in the near future. We frequently
reflect on the then and now of the shelter and we are

proud of the accomplishments made from the first day
the shelter was opened to where we are today, 50 years
later.

Soas I started to say at the beginning as [ was reflecting
on this year, I thought of all the things I'm grateful for
in life. I am grateful for my husband and family; I'm
grateful for my job that I love and the friends I have
found in staff and volunteers. We have formed a family
here and the ties run deep. I am so grateful for all the
animals that we have and the opportunity to watch heal
and find great forever homes. Sometimes I ask myself
who is helping who?? I'm happy to call my mom every
night and she asks me each time to tell her about my
exciting day because she knows that I find it exciting
and promising. So next year, let's all continue to work
on that hopeful and promising future for our homeless
animals.

This holiday season why not consider making a
donation in someone's name; purchase a paver in honor
of a person or pet you love; give a membership or give
your time to the homeless pets here that call the
Humane Society of the White Mountains home -
because for now, it is their home.

Our unofficial mantra is 'it's all for the animals' and we
believe they can feel the love and care from every one
of our staff and volunteers here while they await their
forever home. As the holidays come around, the
animals won't know it's a holiday - but they will know
they can count on the people here to see to their needs.

For that, I want to thank our dedicated and amazing
staff that always goes the extra mile; they continue to
give the best of themselves no matter what is going on.
This includes all our staff at the DOGhouse, the shelter
and the PAWS clinic. I can't start giving out thanks
without also thanking all the dedicated volunteers and
supporters we have. We cannot do this without you and
we hope you know how honored we are that you
choose to give your time, energy and consideration to
us. What an awesome team we are all together!

So thank you to all our supporters, volunteers and staff.
Save the date of August 29th for Happy Tails 2020!
May we all enjoy the fall, winter and holiday seasons
and reflect on how lucky we are.

Sincerely,

Deena Face
Director, The Humane Society of the White Mountains



Shelter Staff Life
by Debbie Torbet, Shelter Manager

Working for the Humane Society is
more than just playing with puppies
and kitties all day. In fact, there is a lot
of emotions and hard work involved.
We start out our day feeding between
45-60 dogs at 7am. With two people, it
takes an hour to get all of the dogs fed.
We then begin the cleaning aspect of
day, which entails moving the dogs from their kennels,

“stripping”
their kennels, taking their bedding, bowls, toys, etc. to be washed and
then we clean their kennels by spraying (foaming) the entire kennel
down with a cleaning solution, we then scrub the kennel floors, walls,
gates etc. to clean the kennel, we then rinse the kennel, squeegee and
let dry. We then set the kennel up with a new blanket, toys, bowls, etc.
to make the dogs comfortable. And that is just the dog sections.

We still have the cat sections to clean and make sure they are
comfortable. We have a free range cat room that has to be cleaned
every day. We have 3 other cat areas where the cats are housed in
kennels to ensure any contagious diseases are not spread. The litter
boxes have to be cleaned, kennels need to be cleaned and sanitized,
new food, new water, litter boxes back in and the cats placed back in
their kennels.

We still have mountains of dishes and laundry to do. We then make sure
each and every dog is walked at least two times a day so they get
outside time from their kennel.

Each and every animal gets vaccinations and wormer on intake and we
do an intake exam to make sure there are no wounds, broken bones,
hair loss, etc. that we will either treat ourselves or make the
determination that the animal needs to go to the vet clinic for further
examination and treatment.

We do what we call “tours”, where staff or a volunteer takes the
customer in to see the animals so if the customer has any questions
about any animal the staff person or volunteer can answer their
questions right away.

Andthisisonaquietday...if we have anything “major” come in it can
throw a wrench in our whole day. Sure we get backed up on the laundry
and dishes, we may have to stay a little late - but we know the “major”
issues are taken care of before we go home for the day.

We take great pride in making sure our facility is clean and tidy, the
animals are very well cared for and most importantly, they know that
each and every one of them are loved unconditionally by staff and
volunteers.

To say the least, taking care of 100-120 animals at any given time
definitely has its challenges, but I am here to tell you the trenches are so
worth the rewards. The staff that works these trenches everyday
deserves some recognition and they are:

Cally Grimes - Lead Kennel Tech

Aziah Munsee - Kennel Tech

Amber Santillan - Kennel Tech

John Wetch - Kennel Tech P/T

Shayla Petersen - Kennel Tech

Taylor Falling - Kennel Tech

Cassie Peterson - Receptionist/Alternative Placement
Deborah Thompson - Volunteer Coordinator/ Animal Care
Taylor Von Den Stemmen - Receptionist

I want to thank each and every one of you for everything you do
forthe animals! Keep up the goodwork!

the

DOGhouse
THRIFT SHOP

Greetings from The DOGhouse
by Les Thompson, DOGhouse Manager

Fall/Winter 2019/20

What a great summer we had at the DOGhouse and fall is following
right along. Our Happy Tails event was very fun and successful and we
are already looking forward to next year.

We continue to receive many great treasures through your wonderful
donations and we thank you so much! We put out great, clean and
complete merchandise every day we are open. Come in and take
advantage of our weekly sales and don't forget the first weekend of
every month we have a 25% off sale.

I'would like to give praise to our outstanding employees and volunteers
that make the DOGhouse a success. Including me, we have three full
time employees; Jeremy-Warehouse Supervisor, Lynn-
Processor/Cashier and Blake-Processor/Cashier. We also have many
volunteers that help stock, process donations, and cashier, sew clean
donated items and organize shelves. Our staff and volunteers are
invaluable to the success of the DOGhouse and I am very grateful for
them.

You might have noticed that we completed our new parking lot and now
have ample room for parking. The parking lot expansion allowed us to
complete a half circle in the back of the building to make driving in and
out much more convenient for our donors. Additionally, we have been
working very hard this summer with clean up and organization both
inside and out. We are going to complete the painting on the outside of
the building this fall and then watch for the mural on the side of the
parking lot that is coming soon from a talented artist who offered to
paint a themed mural for us. We also have a newly designated year-
round Christmas area in the barn for those who like to shop early (or
late) for Christmas items.

We've had many exciting changes this summer with more coming!
Keep up to date with us on Facebook for news and sales at the
DOGhouse. Thank you all for your support. Everything we do is for
the animals and we can't do it without you!

Donations can be received in back of the www.facebook.com/The-DOGhouse-
store at our receiving door during business
hours, Tuesday thru Saturday 10 am to
4:30pm. To schedule a pickup, call us at
928-368-2248

Thrift-Shop-1539090302976736/

Like us on:

facebook

There are two means of refuge irom
the miseries of life: music and cats.
~Albert Schweitzer




Luke is my Hero . . . Diana Francis

Luke is a small Australian Shepherd I adopted from the Humane
Society of the White Mountains that has become my American hero.

I have developed a neurological disorder in my throat. When I talk, I
cannot project my voice and at times I have difficulty swallowing.
This difficulty in swallowing can cause me to choke. When I am
having a choking episode, I need to have someone do the Heimlich
maneuver so [ can breathe. Through no training or coaching, Luke has
developed a technique where he will throw his body in a sideways
fashion at my chest during an episode and then I can breathe. I am
currently doing speech therapy and when I am making different
sounds, Luke always comes to check on me to make sure I am okay.

Please help the Humane Society
of the White Mountains so more
American heroes can be cared
for while they are waiting
to find their own

forever home.

Animals
Dream
Of being

et
Therapy

Thank You Volunteers
By Deborah Thompson, Outreach Coordinator

So as you may have noticed, I'm still here in the Outreach Coordinator
position and I am loving it! I have met many great people who have
come to volunteer at the Shelter, Doghouse, special events and
adoption events. . . all volunteering to help the animals!

Fall, winter, spring, summer. Volunteers are needed all times of the
year. We have 62 new volunteers so far this year that have helped with
the myriad of needs of the Humane Society of the White Mountains,
and we gladly welcome more!

July 4th was a very fun day and we had such a great float! Spot was
there with his new/returned partner, Petunia the cat. Our canisters were
full to the top - people were very giving that day! For that, we are
grateful! I'm guessing there were a couple thousand people watching
the parade that day - that's a lot of people, it was fun with that big
crowd!

The month of August was crazy with preparations for Happy Tails. We
had 110 volunteers work a total of 1,563 hours to help make Happy
Tails the success it was. Volunteers and staff logged many hours prior
to the day of the event, but the real fun began the morning of the event
at 7 a.m. where everyone met to load their vehicles with all the
merchandise. Following the mass transportation, volunteers and staff
worked hard to set up the Orchard at Charlie Clark's in preparation of
the 11 a.m. opening. As Happy Tails Chair Terry Bankert said, “It takes
avillage to run this event” and our village was AWESOME! Attendee's
commented that volunteers were happy, smiling, helpful and friendly.
You were all great volunteers that helped make Happy Tails 2019 a
greatsuccess! We couldn't do it without you!

We always need volunteers everywhere, but here are a few areas of
particular need:

Adoption Coordinators: We attend a minimum of four adoption
events in the Phoenix area during the winter, as well as other events in

other cities throughout the year. Additionally, we have dog adoptions
at Petsense in Show Low every Saturday of every month of the year.
Training to be an adoption coordinator consists of a 2-hour adoption
protocol discussion here at our Education building.

Youth Education: This is a newer outreach program we have done a
few times and hope to expand. This is a workshop to educate children
on approach, handle and care for animals in a safe manner. Safety,
Safety, Safety! Several schools and youth programs have gotten in
touch with us as they have identified the need to expand children's
education. Some of the workshops are held at the schools; more are
held in our education building with children with disabilities.
Volunteers will help the instructor during the workshop.

Shelter Assistance: Because of the seasonal nature of many of our
wonderful volunteers, it is always a challenge having enough
volunteers in the winter to help walk dogs, socialize the cats, and help
with laundry and dishes. The needs of our animals do not change just
because the weather has. Any full-timers on the mountain that get
cabin fever in the winter please come join us!

DOGhouse: Thrift Shop: The DOGhouse is always in need of
volunteers to cashier, help process donations and maintain the store.
There is an orientation held at the DOGhouse for any volunteers. If you
love being around customers, this might be a great fit for you!

Please email me at volunteercoordinator@hswm.org if you are
interested in any volunteer opportunity. I do orientation each month as
long as I have at least 3-4 applications.

We can't say
THANK YOU
enough to all of
our wonderful
volunteers and
friends of our
furry animals.
Happy Holidays!
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“It came to me that every time 1 lose a dog
they take a piece of my heart with them.
And every new dog who comes into my life
gifts me with a piece of their heart.

If 1 live long enough, dall the components
of my heart will be dog, and 1 will become
as generous and loving as they are.”

~ Unknown Author




Into your life they come . ..

To wonder who chode who?
This gift from
the animal world
to share your everyday,
your every year,
all your celebrationa
and your [oases.
to be more than a pet . . .
a soulmate of a fur kind,
a four legged child,
a condtant trusted companion
and poadibly
your greatest of [oves,
to share a time.
to leave on your heart
the paw prints
of a forever cherished

... friend.

Pam Reinke

Shelter Clean-Up
by Sarah Fox

Running an animal shelter is not just about feeding and housing the
animals in our care. It's also about keeping it up with those items that
Debbie mentioned in her shelter report...laundry, cleaning kennels,
sanitizing etc. Upkeep also includes the outside. We pride ourselves
on a safe environment inside and out.

That is why recently, several Board members and volunteers gave up
their Sunday morning to cut down weeds, clean up the paths and
gutters, and fix the driveway. This helps keep the grounds safe, but
also keep a positive community image.

Thanks goes out to all of the volunteers that gave up their time and for
our dumpster stomper Starla!

PS...You may also notice a transformation occurring at the
DOGhouse. Traci Asbury and Laurie Palazzolo also gave up their
Sunday to give the roof a facelift. Stay tuned for more appearance
changes!
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(Starla Albright and Laura Wetch making sure we have room in the dumpster)

Volunteer Spotlight
Dennis Azevedo

If you look up the word volunteer on Google, it says
"a person who freely offers to take part in an enterprise or undertake a
task."

I also think they should have a picture of Dennis Azevedo, as he truly
epitomizes what volunteerism is all about! Dennis has become quite
the “go to guy” for HSWM! This past year alone, Dennis has
completely transformed one of the buildings by insulating it, building
shelves, fixing outlets and lighting. You name it, he has done it! The
"D" building is now a completely functioning kennel area with safety
and disease control protocols in place! In addition to that, he has done
quite a bit of work at the DOGhouse, fixing things in the barn and
kitchen area.

Dennis and his wife Candee moved to the White Mountains in 2014
and have volunteered for HSWM since 2015. You may also know
Candee from one of our many events as well. We are lucky to have such
great volunteers found under one roof!

For those that do not know Dennis, you
may know his work. Dennis is a skilled
carpenter as well, and graciously donated
benches he built for this year's Happy
Tails Auction. If you were there, you may
have witnessed one of his benches being
given to Mark Sterling and Michelle
Carter. This bench was given by the
Board of Directors, Krissie Almour,
Gayle Basso, Debbie Torbet and Deena
Pace, as a THANK YOU for their years
of service to Happy Tails. Well deserved
and itis a beautifully crafted bench!

We always say it and truly mean it. . . we
cannot do what we do without the great
support and work of our volunteers!
Dennis Azevedo certainly has saved
HSWM A LOT of money and we cannot
thank him or Candee enough!

“Dogs, for a reason that can only be described as divine,
have the ability to forgive, let go of the past, and live each
day joyously. It's something the rest of us strive for.”

~Jennifer Skiff, The Divinity of Dogs
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It has been our privilege to have been a part of such a grand outpouring of support! To our volunteers and for the generosity
of so many donors, and to all of the wonderful people who attended this event . . . How can we ever thank you enough?

Thank You! Thank You! Thank You!

Alana Tressa, Ann Whitehurst, Anne Greco, Annete Riley, Ashley Szczepaniec, Barb Klemstine, Barbara Peacock, Bernard Huser, Barry
Nicks, Bill Wilcynski, Blaine DeWitt, Bob Schueneman, Bruce Bishop, Bruce VanRy, Cally Grimes, Candee Azevedo, Carol Withers,
Cathy Purvis, Celeste Brandlin, Chad Behn, Charmi Weker, Conner Gillespie, Cyndi Mayo, Dagmar Lowe, David Rothrock, Deb
Bloomstrom, Deb Monroe, Debbie Wagner, DeNae Stafne, Dennis Azevedo, Diana Schult, Diane Svoboda, Dianne Bulicek, Dina
Correia, Ellen Alvord, Fred Ochoa, Gail Shell, Gary Nelson, Gayle Basso, Gina Linville, Heidi Zurlinden, ke Monroe, Isaiah Whitaker,
Jack Hovden, Jamie Dye, Jan Remmel, Jane Slater, Jason Carter, JC Neff, Jenny Gillespie, John Marble, John Potts, John Wetch, Joshua
Smith, Judy Hagedon, Karen Berger, Karen Stone, Kathy Kalinski, Kim Bogle, Kimberly Frigard, Kris Almour, Krystal Parker, Kurt & Sandy
Alcumbrac, Laura Wetch, Lauren Zurlinden, Laurie Palazzolo, Leah Dorum, Lynda Marble, Lynne Sotak, Maggie Wagner, Malaina
Spillman, Marie Fillhart, Mark Sterling, Mary Hovden, Mary Jo Shauinger, Matt Bulicek, Michelle Carter, Mike Bosley, Mike Hilland, Milo
Richey, Morgan Muller, Nancy Cottle, Nancy Sears, Natalie Behn, Paige Gangloff, Paul Befz, Pete Slater, Ralph Semprevio, Rebecca
Hostler, Regina Goetz, Rich Alvord, Riley Perkes, Robin Rubin, Roy Pace, Sandy Burt, Sara Middleton, Sara Zurlinden, Sarah Fox, Shea
Middleton, Sherri Andersen, Sheri Behn, Shirley Parks, Stacy Parkers, Susan Wright Bishop, Suzie Faulkner, Terry Bankert, Toni Gessner,
Terry Betz, Tristen Gillespie, Vanessa Fox, Veronica Corbett, Vince Palazzolo, Vincent Palazzolo and Zander Behn

CellularONE, Charlie Clark's Steakhouse, Frank M. Smith & Associates Inc, Barry Nicks,
David & Joane Becker, High 5 Design, Krissie's Ski and Board Shop, Albertsons Co. Foundation,
Atteberry Septic & Portable Toilets, Blue Ridge School District, White Mountain Sheriff's Posse

Accushine Inc Auto Sales Account, Ace Hardware of Pinetop Overgaard Show Low Globe, All Custom Exteriors, Alta Sierra Veterinary Hospital,
Anita Glenister, Annette Anderson, Annette Riley, Applewood Farms, Arizona CDJR Show Low, Arizona Suspension Specialists, Art a La Carte
by Cheryl Ford, Art of Traditions and Diamond Creek Jewelry, Artistic Glass & Design LLC, Aspen Ridge Animal Hospital, AZ Lavender
Company, Baer Stained Glass, Barbara Peacock, Barbara Quade, Beaded Bird Design, Bear Wallow Antiques, Best Massage LLC, Beth Zink
Art, Big 5 Sporting Goods, Bilbie's Interior, Black Horse Brewery, Bob & Suzi Ralston, Bodyworks Health & Fitness Center, Bonnie Chavez,
Bonnie Weaver, Boot Barn, Brimhall Brick & Landscape, Bruce Vanry, Byron & Beth Gillespie, CAL Ranch Stores, CR Smith Trucking Co,
Canyon Creek Logging, Carol Webb, Cass Dawson, Celeste Brandin, Charlie Clark's Steakhouse, Chef Scotty, Cheryl Bales Paw Portraits,
Cheryl Burdette, Chris Nelson, Christopher's Garden Nursery, Classic Cookware Shary Kopp, Claudia Pearman, Colby DeWaters White Mtn
Core Care Chiropractic PLC, Craig Ankeney, Creative Coins, Cross Exterminating, Crossfit Show Low, Cycle Mania, Dagmar Lowe, Dairy
Queen, Dan Masters, Darbi's Café, David & Joann Becker, Davy Ashton, De-Soto Exterminating, Deb Monroe, Deborah Austin Photography,
Deborah Bloomstrom, Delores Mitchell, DeNae Stafne, Dennis Azevedo, Dental Designs John J. Sullivan DDS, Diana Schult, Diane Janot,
Diana Turner, Didi Yontef, Dina Correia, Dion's Automotive, Divine Beadworks, Dogs by Design, Don & Susie Faulkner, Donna & Company,
Donna Ferris, Double Deuce RV Park, Doug Gunther, Doug Ressler, Dr Paul Becker, Dr Rick Brimhall Pro Health Chiropractic, Tammy Helzer
DVM, E & E Services, Ed & Donna Moore, Edith Garling, Edna Pearcy, Edward Jones Financial Advisor Chris McDaniel, Endalusian Fibers,
Ernie Witek, Estate Sales by Annie & The Girls (In Memory of Lois Esheleman), Extreme K-9's International, Fantastic Sam's Cut & Color, Fat
Sally's Cakes, Felicia's Studio Salon, Forest Energy Corp, Foxbury Farms, Fralin Creations, Future Tire, Gene Davis, George Hesse PLLC,
Gloria McDowell, Go Wireless Show Low, Gold Canyon by Michele, Grumpy Jake's BBQ & Catering, Hairfriends, Handmade Crafts by Jim &
Alice, Hatch Toyota, Health Touch, Heide Zurlinden, Helmut The Jeweler, Henry E. Jones, Henry G's Barber Shop, High 5 Design, Hon Dah Ski &
Outdoor Sport, Hughes Supply, In Bloom Nursery, Industrial Fleet Services, Jan Elliott, Jan Kortenhoeven, Jazz Mi Tazz, JC & Debbie Neff,
Jeanie & Dave Cowan, Jeff & Marie Fillhart, Jenny Gillespie, Jill Tinkel State Farm, Jim Patterson, Jim Roberts, Jim Van Houten, John & Laura
Wetch, John & Susan Goodman, John D. Potts, John Marble, Johnnie D's Pizzeria, Joy's Furniture, Joyce's Folk Art, JP Morgan Private Bank,
Judy & Scott Kay, Judy Hagedorn, Karen & Jerry Stone, Karen Lewis, Karen's Café, Kathryn Lange, Kathy Kalinski, Kathy Tucker, Kittles Fine Art
& Supply Co, Kris Almour, Krissie's Ski & Board, Krys Moore, Kurt & Sandy Alcumbrac, La Vie Marketplace & Café, Larry's Veggies, Laura
Martinez, Lawyer's Title of Arizona Inc, Lee AEverroad, Liberty Fence & Supply, Licano's Mexican Food and Steak House, Linda Haythornwhite,
Linda Wright, Lion's Den, Lisa Hall Bomar, Lloyd & Betty Lange, Lon Hoffman, Lord's Fence Inc, Los Corrales Pinetop, Lowe's Home
Improvement, Loyal Bird, Luna & Pepper, Lynzee Williford, M & C Willis, MJ & Al Hughes, Majestic Music, Martinez Management, Mary Brown,
Mary Hovden, Mary Jo Shauinger, Massage by Shay Wood, Mateo's Mexican Grill & Cantina, Matt & Dianne Bulicek, Media Solutions Inc,
Meredith Beard DVM, Michael Cash Striplin, Michael Hilland, Milton Skolnick, Moose Henri's Grille Corks & Taps, Mountain Dream Creamery,
Mudslingers, Mustang Winds Ranch, Nails by Tracy, Nancy & Bernard Huser, Nancy Chapman, Nancy Kennedy, Nancy Sears, Napa Auto
Parts, Nieves M Miljure, Nutrien Ag Solutions, O'Reilly Auto Parts, Octopus Car Wash, One 45 Designs LLC, Open Spaces Yoga Center, Owens
Energy, Paige Gangloff, Pam Buschbacher, Pam Donahue, Pat DeRosier, Pat Everroad, Peggy Hunt, Peggy Opp, Penni Klick, Perfect Paws
Pet Shop, Perkins Cinders Aggregates, PersNIKKities Café, PetSense, Pinedora Farms, Pinetop Bowls, Pinetop Brewing Co, Pinetop Coffee
House, Pinetop Country Club, Pinetop Lakes Country Club, Ponderosa Water, Porter Mountain Stables, Quality Hill Resort Villas, R & D Pace
Trucking, Red Devil Restaurant & Bar, Red Door Consignment Shops, Regina Goetz Mary Kay Ind Beauty Consultant, Rides of Fantasy, Rim
Country Mechanical, Robert Hovey, Robin & Jim Stout, Roy & Deena Pace, Ruffin It Pet Resort, Ryan Gillespie, Safeway Pinetop-Lakeside, Sal
& Theresa's Mexican Restaurant, Samurai Sam's, Sears Hometown, Serendipity Fashion, Shadow Ridge Construction, Shamrock Foods,
Sheryl Backer, Shirley Parks, Show Low Auto Parts, Show Low CraftMates, Show Low Ford, Show Low MotorSports, Show Low TV, Show Low
Wal-Mart, Snowflake Smokehouse, Spa Estique, Sportsman's Warehouse, Steve & Susan Manolis, Steve Washburn, Stirling Fence Inc, Sue &
Conrad Hofert, Sue's Needleworks, Summit HealthCare, Sunrise Park Resort, Sunshine Herbs, Susan Davies, Susan Newberry, Susan Norris,
Susan Wright Bishop, Sweetheart's Café, Swire Coca Cola, T Rose Designs, Ta Dah Home Décor & Boutique, Tall Pine Social Club, Tanya Lynn
Fink, Ted & Carmen Lorona, The Bankert Family, The Barn Bar & Grill, The Country Club at DC Ranch, The Branded Image Nancy & Les, The
DOGHouse Thrift Shop, The Gym, The Home Depot, The House, The Middleton Family, The Pasta House, The Pour Station,
themisticchakra.com, Tim & Eileen Dunn, Timber Mesa Outdoors, Tish Hutchinsen, Torreon Golf Club, Trina Jelinek, Triple H Nails, United
Rentals, Urban Bliss Salon, Valerie Etzwiler, Vern & Claudine Ellerbe, Vikki Kortsen, W & Z Asian Bistro & Sushi Bar, Wagon Wheel Flooring,
Weathershack 2 Inc, Wells Fargo, West USA Jim Sanders, Western Grade LLC, What's Cooking, White Mountain Animal Hospital, White
Mountain Country Club, White Mountain Family Fun Park, White Mountain Fish and Tackle, White Mountain Publishing LLC, White Mountain
Radio, Wild Woods, William Masters, WME Theatres, World Wide RV, Xanadu Gallery, Yvonne Robinettand Zaidee Lane Art

with Heartfelt Gratitude,
Deena Pace ppd Tew? Bankert
HSWM DIRECTOR EVENT CHAIR
the Humane Society of the White Mountains’ Board of Directors,
dedicated HSWM staff and furry friends!

Upcoming Events and Fundraisers
Plan Ahead. Get Involved.

FEB. No Show Fur Ball
APRIL AZ Gives
MAY Petsense Adoptathon
JUNE 50 Year Anniversary Party!

JUNE - JULY Critter Camp

JULY 4th of July Parade - Show Low
AUG. 29th Happy Tails

SEPT. Fall Festival Parade
and Pet Sitting
OCT. Strut Your Mutt

Other Events to be Announced at a later date
|

Calendar
of

Events
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*Petsense in Show Low

Our adoptable cats and kittens are always there,
dogs are available every Friday & Saturday from 10-2

See all of our adoptable animals on our website: www.HSWM.org

Pet of the Week

Every Friday from 10-11 on 98.5 the storm

S Clinic

[ CWN IR0 9N s ESY\AIN(€] LOW COST SPAY & NEUTER]

Located at the Humane Society of the White Mountains
on Porter Mountain Road in Lakeside.

Be a part of the solution .. ..
Spay and Neuter all pets!

Open to the public by appointment (928) 368-5295

Name

Become a member or renew today. “Your membership makes all the difference!

Mailing Address

City State Zip

Phone Email

of the White Mountains

[ New membership [ Renewal

$10 [ Supporting  $100
(] Individual $§25 [_] Business $250
[ Family $50

(1 Gift Membership

(1 Junior (16 & under)

From

Donation Amount $

Memberships are renewed on an annual basis

PO. Box 909
3212 N. Porter Mitn Rd
Lakeside, AZ 85929

928.368.5295
www.hswm.org

(1 Sponsor $500
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Our Wish List. ..

Canine Items:

Canned Food Adult and Pup
Purina or Pedigree Dry Puppy Food
Dog Treats

Treat Puzzles

Toys (Rope, Kong, Etc.)

Puppy Teething Toys

Powder Puppy Formula

Peanut Butter

Cleaning & Laundry:
Bleach
Laundry Soap
Dish Soap and Sponges
Fabuloso or OdoBan
Window Cleaner
Disinfecting Wipes
Latex Gloves
Paper Towels
13 Gal/55 Gal Trash Bags
Toilet Paper
Deck Brushes w/Handles
Floor Squeegee w/Handles
Feline Items:

Canned Cat & Kitten Food Pet Friendly ICE Melt

Bathroom/Toilet Bowl! Cleaner

Utility Donations Welcomed:
Navopache Electric
Unisource Energy

CableOne / AZ Water
Pinetop/Lakeside Sanitation

Office Supplies:

Pens & Printer Paper

Receipt Books-Duplicate or Triplicate
Disposable Cups

Hand Sanitizers

Dry Erase Markers

USB Drives

Manilla Clasp Envelopes (Legal Size)
AA & AAA & 9V Batteries
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Happy TAILS
Auction § BBR

sa‘curdag,
Aung. 29, 2020

11 am to 5pm n
the orchard
at Charlie Clark’s

Purina Kitten Chow Masking Tape Tablets Pl .
Purina Cat Chow Sharpie Markers Vehicles: i:f:r,?ig‘h:s
Cat Toys Other Services: N to alleviate
Powder Kitten Milk FOREVER HOMES 4 Wheel D(:-I(\)Iﬁc ?jgr\i a"'miar! Z‘:Jf'f,e”"g
Litter Clay & Scoop-able VOLUNTEERS community
Treats FOSTER HOMES Gift Cards:
AMAZON SMILE SHOPPERS Welcomed
Thanks to the volunteers that
maintain our database, print labels
and fold & sort for our mailings.
“Ask. Trust. Give Thanks. '
. L Lion
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wn Gluskin ¢
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Bringing People and Pets together
to enrich the lives of both

HUMANE SOCIETY
of the White Mountains

P.O. Box 909
Lakeside, AZ 85929

If you are receiving duplicate
mailings, help us to cut down on
waste by notifying us. Thank you.
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